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February 1990 

Highlights of Northeastern faculty and staff 
in the media (Spring 1989-Fall 1990) 

ELECTRONIC 

Gloria Latimore-Peace, CICS, was 
on Channel 2's "Common Ground" 
speaking about the image of Black 
youth ... Lewis Freiberg, Economics, 
discussed tax incentives for 
business on the nationally 
syndicated Public Interest 
Affiliates (PIA) radio 
show ... Barbara Scott, Sociology, 
was featured on "Fifty and 
Fantastic" on cable's Home 
Shopping Network ... Charles 
Shabica, Earth Science, and Nancy 
Spencer, Anthropology, popped up 
on radio and TV (and in 
newspapers) when an underwater 
forest was discovered in Lake 
Michigan ... David Helfand, 
counseling Office, talked about 
career options on the Television 
Employment Network ... Foreign 
Language and Literatures' Angelina 
Pedroso was on national radio in 
Spain and on Chicago's Channel 
44 ... Janet Lerner, Special Ed, was 
interviewed about learning 
disabilities on WGN-TV's "For 
Kids' Sake" • .. John Calloway of 
Channel 11 interviewed History's 
Ignacio Mendez on recent 
developments in Columbia ... Ron 
Glick, Sociology, explained our 
Partners in Prevention program on 
PIA radio, the same syndicated 
show that talked to Lorenzo 
Harrison, History, regarding 
Mexican-American affairs .... steve 
Reiss, History, gave his views of 
corruption in pro baseball on 
WBEZ's "Studio A" ... sam Betances, 

Sociology, was a guest on 
"Donohue" when the topic was the 
changing ethnic mix in the U.S ... 
Biologist Bob Betz was a major 
part of the TV documentary 
"Saving Nature," aired on PBS in 
Illinois, and also appeared with 
Milt Rosenberg on WGN ... Bob 
starks, CICS, hosted a series of 
current affairs forums on WBEZ, 
and colleague Ayana Karanja was 
featured on "Women at Work" on 
WFYR-FM, as well as in a Sunday 
Tribune article ... CNN used Fred 
MacDonald, History, in a feature 
on the development of television. 

UPDATE ON "VANTAGE POINT" 

Upcoming shows for Northeastern's 
public affairs talk show, hosted 
by David Unumb, Speech, on WTMX­
FM 103 at 7 a.m. Sundays include: 
Ed Stuart, Economics, on the 
economic reasons for the East 
German revolt; Mohan Sood, Earth 
Science, "The Dancing Continents 
and the Trembling Earth;" and 
Barbara Winston, Geography and 
Environmental Studies, on "Human 
Environmental Interaction." Also 
scheduled to appear are Joan 
Leafman, Physical Education, on 
leisure time management; Stan 
Newman, Anthropology, concerning 
multi-cultural communication; and 
Nannette Coleman, Foreign 
Languages and Literatures, with 
her perspective on racism. June 
Sochen, History and Women's 
studies, not only appears as a 
guest discussing "Cafeteria 
America," based on her recent 
book, but also guest hosted a few 
shows during Unumb's sabbatical. 
(Detailed schedule is published 
in other "FYis".) 

IN THE NEWS is published by University Relations, Northeastern Illinois University. 
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PRINT 

Asad Husain, Political Science, 
authored an article on education 
in The Minaret, and the Summer 
Institute for Islamic Studies 
which he heads was mentioned in 
the Annual Review of the National 
Council on U.S.-Arab Relations ... 
Martha Thompson, Sociology, and 
Jim Lucas, Music, were examples of 
a two-career couple concerned 
about day care in a Tribune 
article ... susan Appel Bass, 
formerly of University Relations, 
now with the College of Education, 
writes a monthly education column 
called "School Beat" for North 
Shore Magazine ... Greg Singleton, 
History, responded to an article 
on religion in a letter-to-the­
editor in The Reader .•. The 
Galesburg newspaper wrote about 
Don Bulucos, Art, working with 
mixed media ... Ron Panzer, Biology, 
was featured in the Kankakee 
Journal after spotting and 
photographing an extremely rare 
moth ... sam Betances was quoted in 
the New York Times and reviewed a 
book on Puerto Rican Chicago for 
Illinois Issues ... He and Mary Ann 
Schwartz, also Sociology, talked 
about child custody in the Harlem­
Foster Times ..• Bob Starks 
commented on Chicago politics in 
articles in both the Wall Street 
Journal and the New York Times ... 
Alan Shub, Management, supplied 
background and was cited in a 
Nation's Business story on 
employee crime and had a letter 
published in Crain's Chicago 
Business ..• 
stories on Charles Shabica•s 
latest lakefront erosion research 
were picked up statewide 
recently ... Ed Hunt, Special Ed, 
was interviewed for a commentary 
piece on gifted education in 
Palatine's Countryside ... 
Testimony before the Illinois 
House of Representatives by 
Kathleen Carlson, College of 

Business and Management, on 
Illinois' insurance industry, was 
covered by the Copley papers 
statewide ... University Relations' 
Mike Tappin had a photo in 
Chicago Magazine's special issue 
on top area photographers ... Jean 
Baxter, College of Education, 
continues to receive coverage for 
education reform activities, 
including an article in the 
Ravenswood News Star; she's also 
involved with Chicago cable's 
homework assistance 
programming ••. Venetia Stifler, 
Music, was featured in 
Contemporanea for her 
choreography •.. Marylene 
Whitehead, Project Success, 
profiled the Rev. Willie Barrow 
in PUSH Magazine ... Bev Otto, 
College of Education, had her 
reading and book giveaway program 
for children featured in the 
Lerner-Pulitzer newspapers. 
Likewise, Theresa Booker, 
Reading, received publicity in 
southeast side papers for her 
Joyce Foundation-funded program 
to improve standardized test 
scores at local high 
schools •.. Debra Bruce, English, 
has poems in the latest Virginia 
Quarterly Review ..• 

PROFESSIONAL PUBLICATIONS 

Nancy Green, Chicago Teachers 
Center, reviewed a book in 
History of Education Quarterly ... 
Economics' Ed Stuart has had an 
article accepted for the Journal 
of Cultural Economics ••• Jan 
Peczkis, Earth Science, had an 
article published in the Journal 
of Paleontology ..• Elyse Mach, 
Music, wrote a profile of pianist 
Andre Watts for several music 
magazines .•. Black Issues in 
Higher Education ran an article 
on black-on-black crime in which 
Bernard Headley, Criminal 
Justice, was quoted extensively. 
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